Maryland Mounders

May Report

The Mounders have jumped out to an 18-8 start in the inaugural Brassworld season on the strength of their offense, which is ranked first in the league in batting average (.295) and runs scored (152).  In the inaugural draft, management spent 2/3 of its salary cap on veteran position players with good hitting cards, and so far that strategy has paid off, as the team has thrived because it is getting production from 7 spots in the lineup.  Bernie Williams, Tim Salmon, and Jeff Kent are the main cogs in the offense, but Maryland is getting solid performances from a number of other players, including role players Damian Miller, Matt Franco, and Quentin McCracken.  Only 3b, which is manned by Corey Koskie, has failed to produce decent offensive numbers.

In addition to a powerful offense, Maryland has been solid on defense, committing only 13 errors through 26 games.  Royce Clayton and Chris Woodward have done a solid job at SS, and Koskie has earned his playing time with good defense at 3b.  Todd Helton, as expected, has played gold glove calibre defense at first base.

The pitching staff has been a pleasant surprise (3.73 ERA), highlighted by the performance of a suspect bullpen.  Darren Holmes, Alan Embree, and John Smoltz have been solid, as expected, but T.J. Tucker and Matt Ginter have far outperformed their cards and soaked up a number of middle relief innings, giving the team a chance to come back in a number of games.  Other than Hideo Nomo (4-0) and Mark Redman (4-1), the starting rotation has struggled.  Management scrimped on the pitching staff to finance the offense, so we consider ourselves lucky to have gotten the pitching results that we have gotten to date.

Maryland is bound to cool off a bit in May.  First, injuries to Andy Pettitte, Ginter, and Jesse Orosco will require a shuffling of the pitching staff, with Brad Radke, Dennis Cook, and Matt Kinney joining the active roster.  Time will tell if these three new hurlers are up to the task.  In addition, Frank Menechino is being activated to add infield depth to the roster, at the expense of Todd Greene’s bat.  Finally, the schedule gets even tougher in May, as the Mounders square off against second place Aspen twice in May in what should be a battle for the division lead.

I hope to get to meet many of you over the phone or the internet, and would like to play as many games via netplay as possible.  Many thanks to Daniel Valois for playing our April games netplay, which I really enjoyed (due in part to my great luck in the games).  Renee, I am looking forward to squaring off with you head-to-head over the internet this month.

Good luck to all.

